
Glenamaddy Parish Newsletter 

Fr. Eugene O’Boyle PP 
Phone (094) 9643774 

 

PARISH BAPTISMS:  A copy of your child’s Birth Certificate is required and two 

weeks notice.  To book your child’s Baptism please phone  (094) 9659962 during 

office hours. 

 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL, DUNMORE helpline (086) 4169828 

 

GLENAMADDY BETHANY BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP is a parish based 

group ministry whose aim is to help those bereaved and grieving. If at any time 

you feel a need to talk we are here to listen.  

 

ADORATION every Monday except Bank holidays in the Convent House          

Oratory.  9am-12 noon.  6pm-10pm. 

 

CHURCH INCOME LAST WEEKEND €665. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Fourth Sunday of Easter 
8th May 2022 

 

Saturday Glenamaddy 7.00pm 

  Garrafrauns 7.30pm 

  Clonberne 7.30pm 

Sunday Kiltevna 10am 

  Williamstown 10.30am 

  Kilkerrin 11am 

  Dunmore 11.30am 

Fr. Eugene O’Boyle (094) 9643774 
 
Fr. Fergal Cunnane (093) 38124 
 

Fr. Tommie Commins (094) 9659212 
 

MASSES AND PRIESTS IN OUR CLUSTER AREA OF GLENAMADDY 

 

 

Church Radio 
106.4 FM 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

   

 

 
 
 

Saturday 7th May 

7pm 

 

Weekdays 

 

Tues 10am 
 
 
Fri 10am 

Please pray for Robert Mareau, Parkroe who 
died during the week. 

 

Mary & Michael Tiernan, 
Cashel. 
 
Private intention 

Saturday 14th May 

      7pm 
 

Masses in Williamstown church            
10am Wednesday & Thursday, 10.30am  
Sunday. 

John Keaveney, Esker & his 
grandson Jonathan Fox & 
decd., Keaveney family. 
James & Bridget McHugh & 
their son Vincent & decd., 
Kelly & McHugh families, 
Achill. 

 

Ann Marie Moyles, Glinsk & 
Tuam—1st anniv. 
Mary Knight, Cloonkeen—    
1st anniv., husband Mike & 
decd Knight family. 
Deirdre Brosnan, grandmother 
Mary Finnegan & decd., 
Lisheen. 

 

Darragh O’Donnell 

Zara Glynn 

Alisha Cunniffe 

Eleanor O’Connor 

Ella Fay 

Emily Connaughton 

Ena Keaveney 

Adam Polak 

Eoghan Giblin 

Erin Murphy 

Jaxon Fleming 

Brendan Burke Rousse 

Johnny Ward 

Kacey Mannion 

 

Maria Walsh 

Sam Polak 

Siofra Clarke 

Sophia Ward 

Wiktoria Wojtowicz 

Macey McStay 

Sophie Raftery 

Lilly Brosnan 

Kara Collins 

Lexi Dunne 

Padraic Lambe 

Michaela Collins 

Naoimi Deane 

Julia Wojtowicz 

 

 



PARISH OFFICE is open to the public.  Parishioners who wish to book Masses, require Mass cards or have any 

other query are asked to please call or phone the office (094) 9659962 between 10am-12 noon Monday, Tuesday or 

Friday.  Queries by email can be sent to glenamaddychurch@gmail.com.  Notices for newsletter can be emailed to 

newsletter@glenamaddychurch.ie.  Deadline for notices 10am on Friday morning.  

- 

ROSARY for the month of May at Cashel Grotto every evening at 5pm. 

 

TROCAIRE BOXES last call for remaining boxes.  Please leave them into the Parish Office or into the black 

box at the back of the church.  We are anxious to send parish collection to Trocaire asap. 

 

GLENAMADDY BOYOUNAGH HERITAGE PROJECT AGM will be held in Glenamaddy Community 

Centre on Tuesday May 10th  at 8pm. All are welcome. Office phone 094 96 38568  mornings only. 

 

CONNECTIONS Well-Being Programme from Knock Counselling Centre. If you have struggled with isolation, 

anxiety or stress that perhaps was exacerbated during the pandemic, this new programme is designed to help you.  

Run by Michael McTigue, Counsellor/Facilitator will be informal and interactive and focus on Stress Reduction, 

Communication Skills, Thought Patterns etc. Commencing Tuesday May 10th, from 6pm – 7.30pm, running over 

a period of 4 weeks in Knock Counselling Centre €50 per participant. Booking/enquiries: 094 9375032 

 

GLENAMADDY PLAYERS took home second place at the All-Ireland Confined Drama Finals held in Bally-

shannon Co. Donegal last weekend. There was also success for the group in the individual awards section with the 

group nominated in seven categories and winning three. Mary Scahill-Flynn was named best supporting actress, 

Declan Walsh and David Burke won the award for best lighting and Cian Boyle won a scholarship to the DLI 

Summer School at UL. The group also received nominations for Anna Flaherty for Best Actress, John Donlon for 

Best Supporting Actor, Aidan Burke for Best Presentation and Coman Keaveny for Best Director. Thanks to eve-

ryone for their well wishes for the All-Irelands and also along the journey to the All-Irelands. 

 

GENTS GAA We are looking for your scrap metal. All money raised will go towards the upkeep of our grounds. 

See poster for all details. If you wish to donate scrap and need help getting it to the pitch please contact one of the 

committee members and we'll do our best to help in any way we can. Contact details are on the poster. Thank you 

to everyone for your continued support.  Best wishes to our Intermediate team who play Williamstown @ 11am 

this Sunday in Glenamaddy GAA pitch. Support greatly appreciated.  

 

BINGO every Wed evening at 8pm in the Community Centre.  Usual hospitality, bus, prizes & refreshments. 

  

GLENAMADDY COMMUNITY CLUB’S LOTTO.  No Jackpot winner.  Numbers drawn 5,7,17,23. 2 

matched 3 numbers and share €100.   Next week’s Jackpot is €9,500. 

 

May, God bless it, is a wonderful month. May, traditionally the month of the cuckoo and 

the swallows, the month of flowers and wildlife. In the ancient Irish Calendar May or 

‘Bealtaine’ is the first month of Summer. May is the month of new beginnings, often 

celebrated in folklore and proverbs. The Celtic year was divided into two halves, dark-

ness and light. November or ‘Samhain’ began the period of darkness. May or ‘Bealtaine’ 

was the beginning of the Season of Light. We welcome the month of May, the month 

devoted to Our Lady. The home in Nazareth reminds us that the most important thing 

that people can do in a family is to mind each other. Love in the life of a family always 

tries to understand and when it can’t, love makes allowances and when allowances aren’t 

enough, love forgives. Someone once remarked that we have to learn to be good fathers 

or good mothers or even good children. It is something that we have to work at daily. 

Having children doesn’t make one a mother or father any more than having a piano 

makes one a musician! Help us, Lord, in these times to do each day a little more than we 

think we can. Help us to love a little more than we think we can. Help us to forgive a 

little more than we think we can. Lord be with us during this month of May. Rescue us 

from our anxiety about the future and from our regrets of the past. Help us to find joy in 

the life we have been given, even when that life is very challenging! From the Ennis Par-

ish & Roscerbon Newsletters – Adapted.  

COLLECTION 

FOR UKRAINE 

Great response 

again from our 

Community.  Well 

done to David  

Burke, Cloonlara 

South who will be 

driving this lorry 

full of goods to the 

Ukraine.  All goods 

to be left into the 

Convent House.  

9am-4pm Monday 

to Wed. Wed last 

day for collection. 

Thanks to Dolores 

Heneghan for         

co-ordinating the 

collection. 


